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As we all celebrated Earth Day 2012, on April 22, perhaps some ideas or suggestions are in order to remind us to appreciate our global home.  To name a few changes that have taken place recently:  that illusive OZONE HOLE in our atmosphere, for example, caused by “greenhouse gases” is slowly shrinking away; U.S. investments in SOLAR POWER and WIND FARMS are lowering the cost of clean, renewable energy; and some Jets are even being refitted to fly using BIOFUELS which are a much lower carbon source.   These are a good start.  But we all need to continue to tread lightly on our Earth.  

Here are some simple ways to make a difference:  MONEY - do your banking and pay your bills on-line to save paper.      WATER HEATER – instead of the often preset 140 degrees, set at 120 degrees, which is less hazardous and less expensive.  SHOWERS – every five minutes you reduce in taking your shower will save 25 gallons of water.  Also, the low-flow shower heads available at most stores use much less water.  DISHWASHER – not pre-rinsing dishes saves 20 gallons of water per dishwasher load.  ENERGY-EFFICIENT APPLIANCES – when replacements become necessary check out “Star” models. It may be more expensive but the reliability and energy savings will make up the difference.  LAUNDRY – washing in cold water saves 90% of the energy.  COMPACT FLOURESCENT LIGHT BULBS - are now much improved, last for years, and are price competitively. THERMOSTAT – remember, lower in the winter and higher in the summer!  GO ORGANIC – it costs a bit more now but in the future your reduced health care cost will repay you.  SHOPPING – buy minimally packaged goods as much as possible.  
NATIVE PLANTS - adding native plants means less care, less time spent in care, and less expense. It will also save water and fertilizer.  RAIN – if rain is coming, don’t water or fertilize your garden.  All our waste water or runoff eventually ends up in our Bays!    

One of the best green living activities for Earth Day and every day is COMPOSTING. Composting reduces the amount of waste you send to the landfill.  It turns your waste into a useful product without using additional resources. It provides you with a valuable and essential lesson in the cycles of nature. It is also a great way to teach environmental stewardship to children.    Using your compost in your garden reduces the need for water and fertilizer.  It improves the soil’s moisture management, regulates the soil pH, and provides nutrients on a slow-release basis.  In addition it can bind and degrade some pollutants in the plant’s growing environment and help control erosion.  (WOW, what a great deal!)

In order to remain “a part of the solution” (and a good environmental steward) always keep in mind the THREE Rs:

REDUCE: use less energy every day and every way you can.  Buy articles made from recycled materials, that are recyclable, or that were harvested in a sustainable manner.

REUSE:  buy durable goods that are meant to last and be passed along to the future generation.

RECYCLE:  Try to use only the types of materials that can be recycled.  We are lucky to have a recycling program in Rockport and at the Aransas County Transfer Station that handles some items.  Hopefully in our future more items will be included, and the rest of the county will also have recycling services.  
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